
Board of Health Minutes November 5, 2019 Town of Williamsburg 

Members present, Donna Gibson, chair, Rusty Luce, Helen Symons 

Guests: Mark Bushee, Health Agent 

Meeting called to order at 215pm 

Minutes of 10/22/2019 approved with no corrections 

Old Business:  

Transfer Station Issues:  Rusty continues to be clerk for moneys received at the Transfer Station. Donna 

would like to find out from the accountant how much the Town has received to date from sale of 

permits. This information will help the board to see how the increased fee charged will affect the 

budget.  

Rusty reported a problem with someone bringing a very large item to be disposed of in the electrical 

recycling, a projection TV. It took four men to get it off of the truck. Although it was not heavy it was 

very bulky. He asked that the TS limit TV, s to be no more than 50#, no projection TV’s and that this 

information be added to the brochures when they are reprinted. He recommended that  this 

information be added to the website. Rusty will contact Brenda to add this to website. Board approved 

this request unanimously.  

The discussion re whether to hook up the transfer station to the town’s water line was tabled for now.  

Discussion re MAVEN: Valerie Bird has offered to monitor the Town’s Maven site for $25/month. This 

offer was accepted unanimously.  Donna will inform her of this and job to commence on December 01, 

2019.  

New Business: 

Mark Bushee informed the Board that he has passed the Soil Evaluator course and he is now a Certified 

Soil Evaluator. Congratulations to Mark were extended.  

Health Agent Concerns: 

Mark has received a complaint of a property with no heat and he is in the process of investigating this.  

He has scheduled an inspection today of a property that has had to make remediation’s and is making 

good progress.  

Brief discussion of the impending MRF contract was made. We will need more information. Rusty will 

attend the next HRMC meeting this week.  

Bills were paid.  

Next meeting 12/02/2019 2pm Town Offices 

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Symons 


